                                           Regular Meeting December 13, 2023
The meeting was called to order at 7:30PM. Present were Mayor Mahoney, Trustee Fairclough, VanDervoort, Carson and Matson. Clerk Koblensky, Treasurer Ryan VanDervoort were present. Also present were Craig Falcone, Chief Don Baldwin, Asst. Chief Jason Rocque and Joe O’Conner. 
         Trustee VanDervoort moved to waive the reading from the previous meeting.
         Trustee Carson seconded the motion, which passed unanimously.
   COMMITTEE REPORTS:

         Trustee Carson reports-   DPW Tree removal and trimming, pothole repair. Craig also thanked Trustee Matson for his help with the decorating the park and for his donation of Frosty the snowman. Full report available in the Village Office.
         Trustee Fairclough -   attended a meeting in Ballston Spa in regards to a grant program.  Request for a floor machine for the fire house cost $6496.15.
         Trustee VanDervoort reports-    fire dept. had 9 alarms for the month of November
along with weekly training, truck and equipment checks. The ice machine was replaced at the fire house.
          Trustee Matson-   no report
 The financial reports for the month of November are as follows: Checking acct.
 $414,989; Money Market Acct. $516,662; for a total fund balance of $931,652. Special projects fund balance $193,475; Unaudited Utilites $19,728; Payroll $10,585; Section 8 
$42,549. The current abstract is $40,133.86. 
 Trustee VanDervoort moved to pay bills upon the approval of the department heads and the board. Trustee Carson seconded the motion, which passed unanimously.
         Mayor report-   I would like to thank Craig, Jon Matson and John Fairclough for decorating the park for the Christmas parade they did a great job. I would also like to thank Mike and Addison Mahoney for the great job they did on decorating the windows at the Village Office. I would also like to thank Ryan for all his extra work on getting reimbursements for the work he and Deb did for the fire house.

            Trustee Fairclough offered resolution#        approve new Jr. Fire fighter Cody Maloney to KHl.  Trustee Matson offered the second. All Trustees and Mayor Mahoney voted yes.   
               Trustee Carson offered resolution#      request overhead pole light on pole #2 alley between 1st and 2nd Front and South.  Trustee VanDervoort offered the second. All trustees and Mayor Mahoney voted yes. 
 Trustee Matson offered resolution#    authorize the Mayor to sign snow plow agreement with Riberty Contracting, after the Attorney looks over the contract and the language is corrected.  Trustee VanDervoort offered the second.  All Trustees and Mayor Mahoney voted yes.

               Trustee Carson offered resolution#   authorize a change to our planning board  
Bob Lowther and Laurie Hogan will change positions Laurie will be the Chairperson and Bob will be a member. Trustee VanDervoort offered the second. All Trustee and Mayor Mahoney voted yes.  

                Trustee Carson offered resolution#     authorize a budget transfer to increase A3410.4 Fire Fighting contractual by $230.46 for insurance rebate on hose. Trustee Matson offered the second. All Trustees and Mayor Mahoney voted yes.
               Trustee Fairclough offered resolution#    authorize the purchase of a floor scrubber machine for the fire house. Trustee VanDervoort offered the second. All Trustees and Mayor Mahoney voted yes.

                       As there was no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 8:05PM.

                                                                                 Respectfully Yours,

                                                                           Robin Koblensky Village Clerk
